


Health & Safety Meeting 
Minutes
Wednesday, October 12, 2016
Wilson Conference Room
10:30 AM

Present:  L. Annino, K. Butler, P. Cappuccia, P. Carlson, D. Cerami, M. Clark, N. Demko, S. Hartman-Neumann, C. Johnson, M. Maniatis, N. McGrath, T. Mooney, D. Parker, M. Pierce, R. Quagliani, C. Reed, R. Rotella

Recorder: P. Daisey

Meeting called to order at 10:33 AM by Chairperson, R. Quagliani.  Committee list and meeting dates for FY 17 distributed.  

A.  Approval of minutes from February 17, 2016: Motion to approve by M. Maniatis, seconded by D. Parker.  All in favor, motion passed.


B. New Business

1. Environmental Safety Updates (C. Johnson): In August, Triumvirate completed the final phase of the Chemistry Departments chemical storage room relocation. Generated a Radiation Safety Program to ensure proper usage, maintenance & personal monitoring for the x-ray equipment. Conducted a hazard analysis for the Forensics Department and usage of human sourced specimens. Bloodborne Pathogens training was required for all student, faculty and TA’s working with human sourced specimens. TA and faculty received respiratory protection testing also. Chemical Hygiene and Hazard Communication training was rolled out via Blackboard, requirement for all students enrolled in lab courses. This is the first phase of the online-based training. 

2. Summer Facilities Safety Upgrade Projects (L. Annino): L. Annino provided a brief overview of the summer projects completed or almost completed this past summer.  They include-Energy upgrades in Bixler / Botwinik; ADA access to the Residential Life Office;  Design of Buckman third floor lab; Blue Phone systems upgrades; Dodds 413 ventilation; Graduate Center in Orange-upgrading for egress space; HVAC optimizing around campus; Della Camera Field lights & bleachers up to code; Lyme – security upgrades; Maxcy elevator project; Card reader & cctv upgrades around campus.

3. 2015 Clery Crime Report (T. Mooney): Chief Mooney reviewed and discussed the Clery Crime filed on October 8, 2016. University is in good shape compared with other pier institutes, our liquor / alcohol violations are down. Our policies and procedures have all been reviewed and are current and up to date. Chief Mooney encourages all to read the report which can be found on line.  

4. Campus Safety Walk (D. Parker): Fourth annual event.  Could have used a few more adult helping hands, but overall event was successful.  Campus was broken up into zones and walked by each team.  First year they identified 170 problems, second year – 112 problems, third year 90 issues were identified, waiting to see this year’s report. Main problem areas: Corridor from Isadore to Forest Hills walkway and Hoffman Street Parking Lot, both areas are dark and could use more lighting.  

5. RT1/RT122 Project Update (L. Annino)

a. RT1/Pruden Upgrades: At the end of year two of a three year project.  Have done well keeping traffic moving during construction. New sidewalk going in outside of wall in front of campus will be completed by Winter. Will make a real connection between us and Allingtown.  Phase II of this project will be the area where the old theater was – this will be a mix of commercial and residential. Upgrades also include an upgrades crosswalk at our main entrance.  New traffic signal and crosswalk – pedestal cross lights on all four corners. 

6. ESUMS Project Update (L. Annino):  Projected completion date is end of this year.  Currently developing policies and procedures for shared space between UNH and ESUMS (snow plowing, use of facilities and bldgs. Etc.) L. Annino discussed the use of ductless fume hoods.  Triumvirate to investigate and get back to him. 
                 
C. Open Floor: 

· Hoffman Street Parking Lot – lighting in parking lot and getting to parking lot is poor.  Shuttle does not run back and forth frequently enough to lot for second shift employees to use.  Need crosswalk for lot.  L. Annino and R. Quagliani advised the University is working on a safer walk route from the parking lot to the main entrance.  R. Quagliani will work with K. Butler off line regarding the shuttle service.
· Intersection of Isadore / Ruden needs a third stop sign.  R. Quagliani will have Chief Mooney assess the area, approach the city.
· Landscapers parking in library parking lot taking up a row. L. Annino will work with the landscapers to not park in this area.
· North Campus-gravel at bleachers should be addressed – difficult for wheel chair accessibility. L. Annino will investigate options.
· Dunham Parking lot is dangerous. L. Annino advised of plans in the works to reconfigure this area. He will look into painting cross walks in certain areas for safety until area is redone. 
· Bus traffic from ESUMS-its effect on our traffic. R. Quagliani advised that all the buses for the school are to enter and depart from the Boston Post Road side.
· Concern about underage students from ESUMS on campus. L. Annino and R. Quagliani reported this is part of the policies and procedures being working on now by ESUMS and UNH. ESUMS will also have their own Security Resource Officers on site. We are working with other universities who have underage students on their campus also. 


Meeting adjourned at 11:28 AM
Next Meeting Date – Wednesday, December 7th 10:30 am 



